
Awake: (Re)Discovering God’s Word| 
 | 2 Chronicles 34: 14-21, 29-33 

2 Chronicles 34: 14-21, 29-33 
14 While they were bringing out the money that had been brought into the house of 
the Lord, Hilkiah the priest found the Book of the Law of the Lord given through 

Moses. 15 Then Hilkiah answered and said to Shaphan the secretary, “I have found the 
Book of the Law in the house of the Lord.” And Hilkiah gave the book to 

Shaphan. 16 Shaphan brought the book to the king, and further reported to the king, 
“All that was committed to your servants they are doing. 17 They have emptied out 

the money that was found in the house of the Lord and have given it into the hand of 
the overseers and the workmen.” 18 Then Shaphan the secretary told the king, 

“Hilkiah the priest has given me a book.” And Shaphan read from it before the king. 
19 And when the king heard the words of the Law, he tore his clothes. 20 And the king 

commanded Hilkiah, Ahikam the son of Shaphan, Abdon the son of Micah, Shaphan the 
secretary, and Asaiah the king's servant, saying, 21 “Go, inquire of the Lord for me and 
for those who are left in Israel and in Judah, concerning the words of the book that 
has been found. For great is the wrath of the Lord that is poured out on us, because 
our fathers have not kept the word of the Lord, to do according to all that is written 

in this book.”… 
…29 Then the king sent and gathered together all the elders of Judah and Jerusalem. 
30 And the king went up to the house of the Lord, with all the men of Judah and the 
inhabitants of Jerusalem and the priests and the Levites, all the people both great 

and small. And he read in their hearing all the words of the Book of the Covenant that 
had been found in the house of the Lord. 31 And the king stood in his place and made a 
covenant before the Lord, to walk after the Lord and to keep his commandments and 

his testimonies and his statutes, with all his heart and all his soul, to perform the 
words of the covenant that were written in this book.32 Then he made all who were 

present in Jerusalem and in Benjamin join in it. And the inhabitants of Jerusalem did 
according to the covenant of God, the God of their fathers. 33 And Josiah took 



away all the abominations from all the territory that belonged to the people of Israel 
and made all who were present in Israel serve the Lord their God. All his days they did 

not turn away from following the Lord, the God of their fathers. 

Let God’s Word Examine You 

2 Chronicles 34:21 
21 “Go, inquire of the Lord for me and for those who are left in Israel and in Judah, 

concerning the words of the book that has been found. For great is the wrath of 
the Lord that is poured out on us, because our fathers have not kept the word of 

the Lord, to do according to all that is written in this book.” 

Hebrews 4:12-13 
12 For the word of God is living and active, sharper than any two-edged sword, 

piercing to the division of soul and of spirit, of joints and of marrow, and discerning 
the thoughts and intentions of the heart. 13 And no creature is hidden from his sight, 

but all are naked and exposed to the eyes of him to whom we must give account. 

Q: How does this passage reveal my brokenness? 

Let God’s Word Lift You 

2 Chronicles 34:29 
29 Then the king sent and gathered together all the elders of Judah and Jerusalem. 

Deuteronomy 7:7-8 
7 It was not because you were more in number than any other people that the Lord set 

his love on you and chose you, for you were the fewest of all peoples, 8 but it is 
because the Lord loves you and is keeping the oath that he swore to your fathers, that 
the Lord has brought you out with a mighty hand and redeemed you from the house of 

slavery, from the hand of Pharaoh king of Egypt. 

Deuteronomy 30:6 
6 And the Lord your God will circumcise your heart and the heart of your offspring, so 
that you will love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul, that 

you may live. 

Luke 24:26-27 
26 Was it not necessary that the Christ should suffer these things and enter into his 

glory?” 27 And beginning with Moses and all the Prophets, he interpreted to them in all 
the Scriptures the things concerning himself. 

John 5:39 



39 You search the Scriptures because you think that in them you have eternal life; 
and it is they that bear witness about me, 

Q: How does this passage point me to God’s grace in Jesus? 

Let God’s Word Move You 

2 Chronicles 34:21 
 21 “Go, inquire of the Lord for me and for those who are left in Israel and in Judah, 

concerning the words of the book that has been found. For great is the wrath of 
the Lord that is poured out on us, because our fathers have not kept the word of 

the Lord, to do according to all that is written in this book.” 

2 Chronicles 31:33 
31 And the king stood in his place and made a covenant before the Lord, to walk after 
the Lord and to keep his commandments and his testimonies and his statutes, with all 
his heart and all his soul, to perform the words of the covenant that were written in 
this book.32 Then he made all who were present in Jerusalem and in Benjamin join in 
it. And the inhabitants of Jerusalem did according to the covenant of God, the God of 
their fathers. 33 And Josiah took away all the abominations from all the territory that 

belonged to the people of Israel and made all who were present in Israel serve 
the Lord their God. All his days they did not turn away from following the Lord, the 

God of their fathers. 


